Halifax Central Junior High School

SAC Meeting Summary

September 27, 2023

6:00pm 

1. Welcome/Introductions: In attendance: Andrew Bray (Principal), Pheilm Martin (staff rep), Jennie Colburn, Clare Bilek, Laura Brady, Macarena Torres, Carlos Bonilla, Laurianne Falkwin, student rep: Remi MacDonald

2. Approval of Agenda: Agenda approved.

4. Membership (Discussion) 
Mr Bray will send a note to the community to see if anyone is interested in being Chair of the SAC. He will offer the option to hold meetings virtually or a combination on virtual or in-person.
6. Principal’s Report:
● School Success Planning (SSP) goals are literacy, math and well being

School Success Plan (SSP) Short cycle planning- student identification occurs during weekly ILT meetings, Strategy Implementation (provide support to students based on their needs), Reflection. The SSP is more responsive than previous initiatives have been. Focus on equitable assessment with inclusive language embedded into the assessment. Outcomes are also reflected in the assessment.

● Regional and School Focus 


Disruptive inequities: Provincial Code of Conduct, Grade level meetings, upcoming Braids PD, PowerSchool Admin Reporting


Attacks on Identity: Piloting a reporting form to aid in gathering information and resources together quickly. There will be PD’s coming up on reporting information. The student success survey showed students are under-reporting incidences and lack of clarity on what the consequences were when reports were made.

● Violent Threat Risk Assessment (VTRA) Training

Connecting the dots- identifying patterns, make sure our agencies are collaborating

Parallel Contexts- Any individual can act violently when other events are happening too

Progression to Violence

Mr Bray will update the community on upcoming training in VTRA

● A renewed focus on Community Involvement


Community Walk for Peace, Pink Shirt Day


Curriculum Night Potluck, September 26

Grade 7 Trip to the oval, September 26

NSSSA “JET” Conference for Grade 9, October 21

Take Your Kids to Work Day, November 1

ILT Showcase, Students create something and showcase it for the community, November 2

Schools Plus Headstrong Summit, 10 students will be selected to participate, November 21

Band Performances/Holiday Coffee House, Visit from Gary Burrill and invite for our Grade 9 classes to the Legislature

Integrated Learning Time (ILT)- How is this going? November 1 timeline should be kept. Are students engaged? Are students working and being creative? What are next steps for ILT after Nov 1? What will Nov 1 look like?


Showcase info sheet created for next ILT



My Guiding Questions



My Process



My Materials Needed



My Showcase idea

Nov 1 showcase will be from 9:25am – 11:25am (8:25 to 9:25 setup)

Mi’kmaq History Month October 2023


How are we acknowledging this in our classroom, school, and community?

Lockdown Drill and Hold and Secure


Lockdown drill was successful. Window coverings are needed. Lock doors. Students took this seriously!


Hold and secure was successful.

Groups and Clubs: GSA, Leadership, SAC, Chess (in the works), at lunch time

Breakfast Program: Items are ready and need to be placed in bins. Student centre involved in delegating “jobs” to selected students.

Fine Arts Specialists: Minutes posted each month, member list is updated, action items recorded, incident reports (2 to speak of next meeting).

School Sports: Soccer is underway with both Girls and Boys playing Division 2.


Focus on fun rather than competition


New experience for many


Seeing benefits in the classroom/confidence


Coaches needed! See community messenger

7. Traffic (discussion)

Clare Bilek and Laura Brady discussed the dangerous intersection at Oxford St and Norwood St. Because the bell times are no longer aligned with Sir Charles Tupper Elementary’s schedule, there is no crossing guard at this intersection at the time the junior high students need to cross. A parent group has made countless efforts to draw attention to this unsafe crosswalk. The new barricades made it slightly safer, but half have been removed after people complained. The Chronicle Herald published a front-page piece on this issue and went to HRCE for comment, but no one was available to comment. Parents are requesting the bell times change to become aligned with the elementary school again.
